
As technology becomes an even bigger part of our children’s lives, ensuring their safety online is more

important than ever. This week, I want to highlight two key areas that can make a significant difference in

keeping our children safe: understanding PEGI age guidelines and managing online chat features.

PEGI age ratings are designed to help families make informed decisions about which games are suitable

for children based on their age. These ratings not only consider the content of the games but also factors

like online interactions. Ensuring your child is playing age-appropriate games is a simple but powerful way

to protect them from exposure to inappropriate content. For more information about PEGI age ratings,

please visit https://pegi.info/page/pegi-age-ratings.

Another critical area to consider is online chat features, which are common in many games and platforms.

While these features can allow children to connect with others, they also come with risks. Unmonitored

chat features may expose children to inappropriate language, cyberbullying, or contact from strangers. In

some cases, these interactions could lead to grooming or other harmful behavior.

To help protect your child, we recommend using parental controls to disable or limit online chat functions

wherever possible. Encourage open conversations at home about who your child interacts with online and

help them recognise and report anything that makes them uncomfortable. As a school, we’re committed to

teaching children how to navigate the online world responsibly, but we know this is a shared responsibility.

By working together, we can create a safer digital environment for all our children.

Thank you for your ongoing support in promoting online safety at home. If you’d like additional resources

or advice, please don’t hesitate to contact us.

Mrs Emily Thompson

Executive Headteacher

31 January 2025
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We have had a busy time in Nursery, full of learning, exploration, and fun! Here’s a little
glimpse of what we’ve been up to:

Celebrating Lunar New Year: We’ve been learning all about Lunar New Year, and the
children have enjoyed exploring the culture. We had fun with sensory play, using rice and
noodles to explore textures and practice fine motor skills as the children scooped and
poured. It was a fantastic opportunity to introduce new vocabulary and make connections to
different traditions around the world.

Role Play Area Fun: Our role play area has received some new additions this week, which
has been a big hit with the children! They’ve been practicing their fine motor skills while
using the new items such as the clothes airer to engage in imaginative play. These activities
are great for developing communication, coordination, and social skills.

Name and Numeral Writing: We’ve noticed some children are really enjoying practicing
writing their names, as well as working on writing numerals. It’s wonderful to see their
progress and enthusiasm for mark making. We’ve been offering lots of opportunities for
them to practice and build confidence in their writing skills.
 
Maths – 1, 2, 3 Learning: In maths, we continued our theme of 1, 2, 3, focusing on
recognising, showing, and ordering numbers. The children loved exploring ways to
represent the numbers 1, 2, and 3 and even enjoyed sorting objects by size based on the
story of Goldilocks and the Three Bears. These activities are helping to lay the foundation for
early number sense.

News from our classrooms

Spitfires Class



Useful information to note:

Nursery external doors are locked between sessions for safety reasons so you will need
to ring the doorbell if your arrival is during a session time. Prompt arrival for sessions
and pickup is appreciated.
We will be starting Forest School Sessions with Mrs Wordsworth on a Wednesday.
Please ensure children have clothing that covers legs and arms and have suitable
footwear - preferably wellies in school.
We have sent out, via email, updated permission requests for Tapestry. Please can you
complete this even if you signed up before this term.
Snacks - please can snacks be in a separate box from any lunch boxes as it can be
tempting for children to eat everything! 

...continued



This week in English, we continued our descriptive writing unit based on The Tunnel by
Anthony Browne. To enhance our descriptive writing skills, we set up engaging sensory
stations that helped us develop rich, descriptive language. 

The children explored our forest area outside, carefully observing their surroundings to
gather adjectives for their writing. They listened to recreated forest and tunnel sounds in the
classroom to inspire sound-related descriptions. We used opaque bags that were filled with
objects to recreate textures from the book’s setting of the forest and waste ground and even
explored different scents to develop their vocabulary for smell. This experience brought their
writing to life, and the stories they created were fantastic!

In Music, we learned how to create a soundscape. After watching a short, animated video,
the children worked in groups to compose accompanying music using objects from around
the classroom and mouth percussion. They experimented with different sounds to match the
atmosphere and action in the video, resulting in some wonderfully creative compositions.

Our Science lessons continued with our exploration of sound and vibrations. This week,
we investigated the relationship between sound and distance. Working in pairs outside, the
children measured the decibels of their partner’s incredible animal noises, then stepped
back 5 meters at a time to observe how the volume decreased over distance. As you can
imagine, this was a hugely fun experiment with a range of very interesting animal noises, and
we recorded some brilliant data to analyse as well. 

We have had a fantastic week and looking forward to what next week brings.

Blackbirds Class



We will be celebrating World Book Day 2025 on Thursday 6th March by:

Inviting the children to attend school in their Pyjamas / loungewear to celebrate the joy of

bedtime stories

Inviting parents and carers to join their child in their classroom for a reading breakfast session

08:40-09:10

In class learning opportunities during the school day that celebrate and promote our love for

reading 

Inviting the children to enjoy a film night after school. Films will be film adaptations of children’s

books. Entry to this event is ‘paid’ by bringing to school a new, or good condition,  children’s

book to donate to our school library stock. Collection will be at 5pm. 

On Wednesday 5th March Keith Hatton, local children’s author, will be visiting and leading

workshops with each class 

Turing Johnson Einstein Cartwright

89 122 135 132

House Point Totals

Anika - Hurricanes
Amaya - Hurricanes
Bertie - Hurricanes

William - Hurricanes
Rafferty - Vulcans

Upcoming events



We wish everyone observing the Lunar New Year (also known as Chinese New Year) a wonderful

time spent with friends and family, celebrating the change from the Year of the Dragon to the Year

of the Snake.

Happy Lunar New Year

Seed Swap on Wednesday 12th February 3pm-5pm outside the Food Hub East Barnwell

community Centre CB5 8RS Please bring along any seeds you would like to swap. THIS IS A SEED

SWAP ONLY PLEASE DO NOT BRING PLANTS AS WE ARE UNABLE TO ACCEPT THEM ON THIS

OCCASION.

Abbey Together, Out of this World family event. Tuesday 18th February at East Barnwell

community Centre 10.00-12.30  space themed activities and crafts. Booking is required 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/abbey-people-cio/t-zzrzedz

All children must be accompanied by an adult. 

Abbey in Bloom open planting session, all ages welcome , children must be accompanied by an

adult -booking required. Contact Abbey in Bloom for more info.

Abbey People

Partnerships for the Inclusion of Neurodiversity in
Schools (PINS)
PINS are conducting a Parent/Carer survey:

https://tinyurl.com/yeu4vwr4

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ticketsource.co.uk%2Fabbey-people-cio%2Ft-zzrzedz&data=05%7C02%7Camabrouk%40marleighprimary.org%7C85b255fb8e5b41c28a6808dd3ed5cd34%7C8ba393df16e348e985d812aa9418ab73%7C0%7C0%7C638735810178731770%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1CSrUlDhuejvEFqcS0ovOJmVshKc9xMcapXjr7PsspY%3D&reserved=0









